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It’s Here!
The Diamond Rio 
concert is finally 
here!  It will be held 
on Friday, June 
15th.  Please visit 
www.santaquin.org 
or contact the 
Recreation 
Department at 801-
754-5805 for more
information.  You
can purchase

Photo Contest Winner
Sayde Swenson is our current photo contest 
winner.  Congratulations Sayde! Her photo is 
of our most recent snowstorm and shows the 
fresh powder on the green mountains.

tickets online as
well.

Free Meals for Youth

OFFICIAL NOTICE
The June 26 Primary Election will be conducted 
by mail.
If you have changes to your voter registration 
or address, update it at www.vote.Utah.gov
or visit the Utah County Election office 
located at 100 E Center St. Suite 3100 Provo, 
UT 84606
You may return your ballot in the following ways:
• By mail; mail your ballot postmarked no later

than the day before the election.
• Drop off; at any service center (see website

for service center list)
• Voters may go to any service center in the

county.
Santaquin City Office at 275 W Main is a service 
center along with many other locations around 
the county.  Visit vote.Utah.gov for a complete 
list.

Primary Early Service Centers
June 19-21, 2018 12 pm – 7 pm
June 22, 2018 12 pm – 5 pm

Highland City Hall 5400 W Civic Center Dr.
Community Credit Union  3333 N Digital Dr. Lehi
Payson City Hall                 439 W Utah Avenue
Provo City Rec Center       320 W 500 N 

http://www.vote.utah.gov/


Santaquin Licensing & Low Cost Rabies Clinic

license is your pet’s phone call home)  For more info 
call 801-851-4080 or visit www.suvas.org.

Veteran’s Car Show
A Veteran’s Car Show, 
Cruise & 5K will be held 
on June 23rd from 9 am to 
4 pm at the Bennion
Veterans Home in 
Payson.  The run starts at 
7 am. A free lunch will be 
available for all Veterans 
and Current Military.

April Hidden Picture Contest Winner
Monte Larsen’s name was drawn from all of 
the entrants for the contest in April! Congrats!

There is a camping picture hidden 
in this issue like the one on the right.  
If you spot it, email 
kmortensen@santaquin.org or
bshupe@santaquin.org with it’s location to 
be entered into a drawing for  a prize.

Hidden Picture Contest

Library

the “LIBRARIES ROCK” summer reading 
program at Santaquin City Library. Kick-off is 
June 5th from 3-6 pm where we will have sign-
ups, a rock band and various activities.  Join 
in the fun and rock and read!

Book for June 14th is “Olive Kitteridge” by
Elizabeth Strout. Winner of the Pulitzer
Prize • The Emmy Award-Winning HBO
Miniseries. Elizabeth Strout binds together
thirteen rich, luminous narratives into a
book with the heft of a novel, through
the presence of one larger-than-life,
unforgettable character: Olive Kitteridge.
We are having our summer party that
day – call the library for details. 801-754-
3030.

Book Club
Every second Thursday of 
each month at 7 pm at the 
library.  

Local Veterinarian 
will provide rabies 
shots for $12 and 
other vaccinations 
for $15-25. Animal 
Licenses- $15 for 
altered (spayed/ 
neutered) and $35 
for unaltered. (A 

The summer reading program is a fun way to include 
reading and related activities in family time. It helps 
children maintain and improve skills. One great way 
to keep your children reading is to have them join

Book for July is “Carnegie’s Maid” by Marie 
Benedict

The clinic will be held at the Fire Dept: 275 W Main, 
Santaquin on June 9th, 2018 from 10 am to 12 pm.

What Do You Love About Santaquin?
Santaquin City is seeking extraordinary 
photos that highlight what residents love 
about Santaquin, Utah.  For Contest 
Rules visit: www.Santaquin.org.   A prize is  
awarded monthly and an overall winner 
is chosen for the year.   Submit your 
photos! 

mailto:kmortensen@santaquin.org
mailto:bshupe@Santaquin.org
http://www.santaquin.org/


Santaquin City
2018-2019 Proposed Interfund Transfers

General Fund Transfers In: Transfer From:

Fund Acct No Amount Fund Acct No Amount 

General Fund 10-39-909 $      220,000 
P. Irrigation Fund (22.3% of Enterprise 
Fund) 54-40-790 $      220,000 

General Fund 10-39-910 $      550,000 Water Fund (40.4% of Enterprise Fund) 51-40-900 $      550,000 
General Fund 10-39-911 $      290,000 Sewer Fund (14.5% of Enterprise Fund) 52-40-830 $      290,000 

Total GF 
Transfer In $  1,060,000 

Total Transfer 
Out: $  1,060,000 

General Fund Transfers Out: Transfer To:

Fund Acct No Amount Fund Acct No Amount 
General Fund 10-90-200 $         49,350 Recreation Fund 61-39-100 $         49,350 
General Fund 10-90-205 $            8,300 Royalty Fund 64-39-100 $            8,300 
General Fund 10-90-300 $         10,000 Chieftain Museum 63-39-100 $         10,000 
General Fund 10-90-400 $         81,800 Library Fund 72-39-410 $         81,800 
General Fund 10-90-500 $         26,000 Seniors Fund 75-39-100 $         26,000 
General Fund 10-90-550 $         79,350 Computer Capital Fund 49-39-100 $         79,350 
General Fund 10-90-600 $         47,235 Capital Projects 41-39-100 $         47,235 
General Fund 10-90-700 $      451,144 Capital Vehicles & Equipment 42-39-100 $      451,144 
General Fund 10-90-800 $            3,000 Santaquin Events 62-39-100 $            3,000 
General Fund 10-90-860 $      270,000 Fire Department Fund 73-39-100 $      270,000 
General Fund 10-90-870 $      631,500 Road Captial Project Fund (New) 45-39-100 $      631,500 
General Fund 10-90-884 $      188,335 Local Building Authority Separate Entity $      188,335 

Total: $  1,846,014 Total: $  1,846,014 

Other Fund Transfers Out: Other Fund Transfers In:
Irrigation Impact Fee Fund 60-40-915 $      100,000 Capital Project Fund 41-39-312 $      100,000 
Culinary Impact Fee Fund 55-40-915 $      100,000 Capital Project Fund 41-39-313 $      100,000 
Road Capital Project Fund 
(New) 45-40-900 $      500,000 Community Development Fund Separate Entity $      500,000 
Water Fund 43-39-110 $         50,000 Computer Capital Fund 43-39-110 $         50,000 
Sewer Fund 43-39-120 $         50,000 Computer Capital Fund 43-39-120 $         50,000 
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 43-39-130 $         50,000 Computer Capital Fund 43-39-130 $         50,000 
Water Fund 51-40-901 $         82,272 PW Capital Fund 44-39-110 $         82,272 
Sewer Fund 52-40-901 $         80,328 PW Capital Fund 44-39-120 $         80,328 
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 54-40-901 $         74,832 PW Capital Fund 44-39-130 $         74,832 
PW Capital Fund 44-40-740 $         50,000 Capital Project Fund 41-39-321 $         50,000 
PW Capital Fund 44-40-740 $         31,008 Capital Vehicles Fund 44-40-740 $         31,008 
Water Fund 51-40-253 $         24,500 Santaquin Water District Separate Entity $         24,500 
Sewer Impact Fee Fund 56-40-900 $      158,750 Sewer Fund 52-38-910 $      158,750 
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 54-40-920 $      220,000 Irr. Impact Fee Fund 60-38-900 $      220,000 

Total: $  1,571,690 Total: $  1,571,690 

Public Hearing: On June 6th , 2018 at 6pm, Santaquin City will be holding a 
public hearing on its proposed FY2018-19 Budget and the Interfund 
Transfers found therein. I invite you to participate and let your voice be 
heard. To review the Tentative 2018-19 Budget in detail, please go to 
www.Santaquin.org Please feel free to visit with me or our City Manager, 
Benjamin Reeves, if you have any questions or want to learn more.

http://www.santaquin.org/


Mayor Kirk F. Hunsaker 

Dear Santaquin Residents and Friends, 
The first thing I want to do in this month’s newsletter is to express my 
appreciation to all those members of our community who have served 
in our military, both past and present, and have sacrificed so much to 
preserve our freedoms.  I also want to express my appreciation to our 
Fire Department, and all those who labored to honor our service 
members with their Annual Memorial Day Breakfast.  What a wonderful 
event it is each and every year for our community to gather as one. 

On the topic of veterans and service members, many of you have been 
asking about the future of our Senior Citizen Center and American 
Legion Hall.  On May 23rd we held a joint meeting of the Santaquin City 

Council and Seniors Board to review the efforts that have been made on many different options 
that would better meet their long-term needs. Our seniors and veterans deserve a safe and 
healthy facility and every effort is being made to find a long-term solution. In the meantime, the 
seniors and veterans will continue to use their existing facility for another year. 

As many of you know, the City is in the process of remodeling its old public works building next 
to Santaquin Elementary into a small recreation center that will allow us to move our recreation 
department out of the old building into a newer and safer facility.  Unfortunately, it will not 
expand the square footage for our current offerings.  However, we are very pleased that a group 
of passionate and energetic residents have come together to explore the possibility of building a 
newer larger Recreation Center that will allow us to grow and better meet the needs of our 
community today and into the future.  They are in the process of developing survey questions to 
gather the input of our residents regarding what services and offerings you might want in such a 
center in balance with what we can afford as a community.  With enough positive feedback, they 
may even seek for your signatures of support towards their endeavor.  We, as city leaders and 
staff, wholeheartedly support their efforts and will help to facilitate their community 
engagement efforts.   

Should our residents support a newer and larger Recreation Center, it is possible that the facility 
we are currently constructing could be modified to be used for our seniors and veterans 
programs, in addition to it being used in support of our concerts and rodeos.   We applaud the 
efforts of our civic minded community to engage in, and take it upon themselves, activities that 
will help to enhance the quality of life of all of our residents.  As a city, we are excited to support 
every effort and every good idea.   

With that said, another group working to make our city an even better place to live, is the 
Community Service Committee.  These great people are leading a service project on June 2nd for 
a local family in need.  We need your help as well.  For more information, please contact our 
Committee Chair, Chris DeMorell at (801) 754-3636 or via email at 
pastor.chris@santaquinbaptist.org  

The last thing I want to do is to invite you to our Diamond Rio Concert on June 15th.  If this 
event is successful, then we will continue these types of concerts into the future.  So, come out 
and support our community and enjoy some great music by purchasing your ticket at 
www.santaquin.org.  Kim and I hope to see you there.   

mailto:pastor.chris@santaquinbaptist.org
http://www.santaquin.org/


Recreation & Events – June 2018 
 

801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm  www.santaquin.org   

45 West 100 South 

Events 

DIAMOND RIO IS COMING TO SANTAQUIN! Friday, June 15th at the 
Santaquin Rodeo Arena, 175 S. 400 W. Ticket cost: $20 for lawn seating & $30-
$35 for arena seating. Service fees apply. Purchase tickets online! 

VENDORS: Now accepting vendor booth registrations for this year’s Orchard Days 
Celebration (7/28-8/4)! There are also opportunities at our Diamond Rio Concert (6/15). 
Go to Santaquin.org for more information and to get your spot!  

ORCHARD DAYS 7/28 – 8/4: Registrations for the Home Run Derby, Little 
Buck-a-roo, Horse Shoe Tournament and the Grand Parade are now available! 
Go online to register and for more information.  

MOVIES UNDER THE STARS: Mark your calendar for this year’s movies 
brought to you by the Payson & Santaquin Area Chamber of Commerce! June 22: 
“Ninjago” Peteetneet, July 20th: “Cars 3” Santaquin, August 17: “Coco” Peteetneet, 
September 14: “The Incredibles” Santaquin. Watch the website for more 
information! 

FREE FISHING DAY: Join us on June 9th for free fishing day at the Santaquin Urban 
Fishery located at the mouth of Pole Canyon! Everyone is allowed to fish for free! For 
youth that would like a little challenge, pre-register for our Youth Fishing Derby! Ages 
3-16 can join us for some fun, prizes, a BBQ that morning from 9am-12pm! Cost is $5 
per derby participant. Go to our website for age divisions, rules and more details.  

Youth Sports  
YOUTH CO-ED SOCCER: Registration is for kids Pre-K (Entering Kindergarten fall of 2019) 
-8th grades (Kinder-8th will be the grade they are going into this fall 2018.) Early Registration: 

May 7th- May 31st ($32-$37). Regular registration June 1st – June 18th or until teams are full 
($37-$42). $10 late fee will apply after 6/18. Program will start beginning of Aug and run 
through Sept. Look online for more game information. Santaquin Recreation jersey is 
required if participants don’t already have one ($13). 

FLAG FOOTBALL: Mark your calendar! Registration for grades 1st-7th will start July 2nd!  

Adult Sports 

ADULT CO-ED SOFTBALL: Registration will be 5/21-7/30, $350 per team. Program 
will start beginning of August and run through September with games on a week night 
(2-3 games per week) 10 games. League double elimination tournament will be held at 
the end of the season with awards. Rosters and player code of conduct from each player 
are due at the time of the team meeting on 8/6. Rosters will be limited to 16 players (14 
prizes for the winning team); everyone will need to check in with the field supervisor 3 
times throughout the regular season in order to be eligible to play in the end of season 
tournament. Blank rosters can be printed during the registration process or picked up at 
the Recreation Office. Teams are required to provide their own matching shirts. 



Recreation & Events – June 2018 
 

801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm  www.santaquin.org   

45 West 100 South 

Youth and Adult Classes 

SUMMER TUMBLING: There are still a few spots for the 8 week Summer 
Tumbling Session! Participants will learn tumbling, gymnastics and trampoline from a 
beginning level through an advanced level. T-shirt included! Participants will be 
invited to be in the Santaquin Orchard Days Parade on August 4th! Go to 
www.santaquin.org to register, see class times and availability. 

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES: Cost is $2.50 to drop in, $25 for a 10 punch pass with the 
11th class FREE or $20 for an unlimited month pass! Sorry, no childcare 
provided. 

• Monday: Fit Over 50 – 8:30am  

• Tuesday: ZUMBA – 8:30am & 8pm  

• Wednesday: Fit Over 50 – 8:30am 

• Thursday: ZUMBA – 8:30am & Yoga – 8pm 

• Friday: Tabata HIIT – 8:30am (no class on June 1st or 8th) 
  

 VANGUARD KRAV MAGA®: classes are known for providing intense and reality 
based training that will challenge students to reach new mental and physical limits. 
"Go" class approach gives students a variation from the normal class structure while 

refining their techniques during a challenging and fun workout. Ages 13+, $80 
per month and students meet 3 days per week. Check online for more 
information! FREE 2 WEEK TRIAL!  

UTAH VALLEY MARTIAL ARTS: Based on the style of Youn Wha Tae kwon 

do. Students will be trained both mentally and physically to advance in rank as well 
as in character and ability. Ages 4 – adult, fees are $50-$80 per month, depending on 

student age and skill level. Students meet one to four times per week. Look online for more 
information. FREE TRIAL CLASS, JUST SHOW UP!  

Other News 

NOW HIRING: Tumbling instructors (mainly preschool & beginner 
classes), officials for soccer and flag football and field supervisors. Call 

801-754-5805 or apply at the City Office, 275 W. Main St.  

EAGLE PROJECTS: We have some ideas for Eagle projects, or 
you can present your own ideas! Please contact us at 801-754-5805 or email 
ajohnson@santaquin.org and help improve our City!  
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